
PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE 

School Events Thank You 

A thank you to all parents, carers, 

grandparents and friends who 

supported several school events last 

week. From Monday’s P&C meeting, 

Tuesday’s Investiture of our new 

captains, Wednesday’s Swimming 

Carnival and Thursday’s Parent 

Teacher evening, the week was quite 

a busy one.  

Donations 

Last week our school was lucky 

enough to receive two generous 

donations to assist our students. I 

would like to thank both Honey 

Haven and the St Mary’s Craft and 

Friendship Group for their caring and 

sincere support.  

New Carpet 

New carpet will be laid this week in 

four classrooms: 4E, 2H, KN and KC. 

There will also be new carpet put into 

the library, the residence and the 

front office hallways. Hopefully there 

will be no disruption to learning and 

we will be very pleased with the 

result! 

Toilet Upgrade 

At last we have had word that the 

toilet upgrade will be completed by 

the middle of June. The Department is 

putting out a tender in the next 

couple of weeks. I will keep you 

updated on when the work will start. 

We are all looking forward to 

improved facilities.  

Violin lessons 

Mrs Lisa Caligari is in charge of our 

Violin program here at Mudgee 

Public. She has sent out notes to 

interested students in Year 2 and 3, to 

participate in the Beginners Violin 

Group. Students will have their lesson 

during Tuesday’s lunch break. The 

students need to be willing to give up 

their lunchtime play and committed 

to practising at home. We have a 

number of violins for students to use. 

Mrs Caligari has also said that if a 

child has a violin at home then they 

can also come and audition. Thanks 

to Mrs Caligari for all the time she 

puts into both the MPS Violin 

Ensemble and the Beginners Violin 

Group.  

Mrs Ros Rogers 
Relieving Principal 

Like us on our Facebook page ‘Mudgee Public School P&C’ and follow us  

for all the latest updates, events and excursion arrival times. 
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All visitors to the school MUST sign in the visitors book in the front office. Where students arrive late or need to 

depart early, again this is done through the front office. 

Have you contacted the school with your updated/changed details? It is important that the school is able to 

contact you in case of an emergency. 

If your child has a change of routine please send a note to the classroom teacher. 

Emergency calls to the office before 2.00pm please. 

SCHOOL BANKING - Wednesday (Volunteers welcome!) 

BREAKFAST CLUB - Monday - Friday 8.45am-9.10am  

UNIFORM SHOP - Wednesday 2.30pm-3.30pm (Residence Building via Perry St) 

STUDENT OF THE WEEK 

Term  1 Week  4 

   KW Olive Smith 

   KN Hannah Pye 

   KC Emrie Field 

   KL Olivia Carter 

   1R Olivia Boyce 

   1S Junior Daoudi-Davis 

   1T Owen Wray 

   1C Jasper Kenny 

   2C Quade Singer 

   2H Ambrose Willets 

   2S Tom O’Brien 

   2W Toby Pryor 

   3B Skye Nelson 

   3L Braxton Lucas 

   3T Emily Carter 

   3W Owen Cameron 

   4D Harley Pound 

   4E Rohan Fazakarley 

   4J Charlie Blackman 

   5/6B Charlie Wallace  

   5/6C Hamish Manners 

   5/6J Toby Dawson 

   5/6K Dillon Cheetham 

   5/6L Alexia Burgoyne 

   5/6M Decoda Kelle 

   GY Kaiden McMillan 

   SM Chloe Healy 

   LA Ryan Platt 

   TT Bowen Robertson 

   MW Emma Godfrey 

   JC Lockie Cox 

mailto:mudgee-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au


Email: mudgeepublicschool@pandcaffiliate.org.au www.mudgeepublicpandc.com.au    Follow Mudgee Public School P&C 

P&C Update
P&C AGM 
Would you like to join a group of supportive volunteers 
to help run the P&C? The P&C AGM will occur on 
Monday 9th March at 6pm in the school residence 
followed by a general meeting.  At the AGM, office 
bearers and executive members for 2020 will be elected. 
All positions become vacant including  

• president
• 2 vice president roles
• secretary
• treasurer
• 6 general executive roles
• canteen convenor
• uniform shop convenor.

Our fantastic current 
treasurer, Simone 
Hurrell, is retiring 
from the position so 
we are particularly 
looking for anyone 
interested in filling 
the treasurer role.  
The P&C uses Xero 
accounting software 
which makes the job 
much simpler! Full 
training and 
guidance will be 

provided by the supportive executive.  If you would like 
more information about any position, please contact the 
P&C via Facebook or email at 
mudgeepublicschool@pandcaffiliate.org.au and we’ll 
be in touch. 

UNIFORM SHOP 
****Open Wednesdays 2.30pm-3.30pm**** 

Order online anytime 
The Uniform Shop can help with all your 
uniform needs. We aim to keep prices low 
and any profit from the shop is reinvested 
back into the school. You can order online 

at www.mudgeepublicpandc.com.au/uniform-shop or 
come in to the shop on Wednesdays, 2.30pm to 3.30pm. 
The shop is located in the school residence on the 
corner of Perry and Denison Streets.    Online orders will 
be delivered to your child’s classroom every Wednesday. 

CANTEEN 

The school kitchen garden has been overflowing with 
tomatoes and basil.  This week, Tracey with the help of 
canteen volunteers, Kate Freestone, Sue Purdon and 
Judy Gordon made several batches of pesto and turned 
many kilos of tomatoes into pasta sauce and relish for 
use in the canteen throughout the year.  Delicious!! 
Would you like to volunteer? Please drop by the 
canteen and have a chat with Tracey or you can send 
Tracey a text on 0418 452 278. 
We also have a roster where we ask families from a 
specific class each week to make a special effort for that 
week and consider volunteering in the canteen.  

Term 1 2020 Roster 

Week beginning Class Week beginning Class 

10th Feb 5/6L 16th March KL 
17th Feb 5/6B 23rd March KC 
24th Feb 5/6J 30th March KW 
2nd March 5/6M 7th April KN 

9th March 5/6C 

Dates for the Diary: 
Annual General Meeting:  Monday 9th March, 6pm.  
School residence. 
Next General Meeting: Monday 9th March, following 
AGM.   Children are welcome.   
Canteen Meeting: Wednesday 11th March, 2.15pm at 
the canteen.  All welcome.  Ideas for the winter menu 
will be discussed. 
PBL Assembly Garden Produce and Bake sale: Friday 
3rd April.  Time TBC. 
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Mudgee Public School would like to thank 

the following businesses who kindly support 

our Breakfast Club. A big thank you also to 

our wonderful staff & volunteers!  

Dento-Ryu Karate 
Traditional Karate, non-contact 

all ages  5 years and over  

$3.50 per lesson - no joining fee 

Mudgee Public School Hall  

Tuesdays & Thursdays 6 -7pm. 

Sensei Harvey   
Phone: 6373 8304 

MUDGEE JUNIOR 
GOLF 

 REGISTRATION DAY 
TERM 1 (New date!) 

WHERE:   MUDGEE GOLF 
CLUB 

WHEN: TUESDAY    
18

th
 FEBRUARY 2020 

TIME:  4 pm 

Tuesday Sports Hour     
9 years & under     
$5 per afternoon 

Junior Development Squad     
10 years & over   $40 per term 

Mudgee Golf Club is registered for 
the “Active Kids Program” 

Open to all boys and girls      
5 to 16 years 

For more information ring     
Peter Mayson Pro Shop 

63722686  Ext. 2 
We look forward to seeing you all 
there for another term of golf and 

good fun!

Starlets Netball 
 Saturday local competition     

Netball March-September 2020 

Starlets Netball Club      
Individual player nominations are 

now open for the Starlets Netball 

Club for the 8-12 year divisions (age 

as at 31 December 2020).  

Individuals who turn 7 in 2020 can 

play in the 8 year division.      

The season starts on  Saturday 28 

March. If your child would like to 

play with Starlets please email  

Starletsnetball@gmail.com.       

New players please include full 

name, DOB, dress size. Returning 

players please include dress size.  

5 and 6 year old's can participate in 

the Net Set Go skills program. For 

this program you can register      

directly with Mudgee District     

Netball Association online.      

Registrations open soon. Info 

phone Liz  0401 002 910 

St Mary’s 
Craft and 
Friendship 

Group 
ALL WELCOME! 

WEDNESDAYS  

9.30AM—11.30AM 
In the Parish Centre 

Church St, Mudgee. 

Come and join the ladies for a 

cuppa and chat 

Learn new crafts, and have a 
laugh. Enjoy lunches and bus 

day trips to interesting places. 

For further information contact 

MARIE on 0428 573 826 

MARGARET on 0412 604 517  

MUDGEE DISTRICT HOCKEY 

ASSOCIATION 

FREE Junior Come and Try Days 
Thursday March 26 and April 2  

Time: 4-6pm @ Victoria Park, Ages 4-18 
Registrations at https://www.hockeynsw.com.au/surveys/768/  

For more information contact mudgeejuniorhockey@gmail.com  
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        *IMPORTANT NOTICE * 

MUDGEE NETBALL TEAM NOMINATIONS  

 

Winter Competition 2020 – Saturday 28th March 2020 

For players 8 – 12 years please contact your local club if you 

are interested in playing netball this year, please advise your 

child’s name and DOB. For ages 13 + please find attached a 

team nomination form to complete and send to your club 

contacts below. If you are wanting to play and do not have a 

club, team or having trouble with numbers for a team please 

contact registrations@mudgee.netball.hwy.com.au for 

assistance. Team nominations close 28th February 2020.  

ALL STARS:  natasha.smith2@hotmail.com 

AZTEC’S:  aztecsnetball@gmail.com 

GULGONG: tops61@hotmail.com 

SAINTS:  saintsnetballmudgee@gmail.com 

STARLETS: starletsnetball@gmail.com 
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Nutrition Snippet 

 

healthylunchbox.com.au  

… to reduce your shopping bill. 
 

Healthy eating doesn’t 
have to be expensive. Here 
are our top tips to cut the 
cost of your shopping bill.    
  

1. Write a shopping list - 
Buy only what you 
really NEED, not 
WANT. 

2. Look beyond eye level on the shelves - 
companies pay valuable money to stock their 
goods at your eye-height, try looking up or 
down for cheaper options. 

3. Meat is more expensive per kilogram than 
vegetables or fruit - try changing your 
recipes to use less meat and more veg.  

4. Avoid buying pre-made meals - cooking 
meals from scratch is usually cheaper than 
buying ready meals. Cook in bulk and freeze 
portions for quick easy meals in the future. 

5. Buy fruit and veg that’s in season 




